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The NSW Government’s Bus Priority Infrastructure Program is improving the reliability and 
efficiency of bus services, while easing congestion for all road users. The program is linked to 
the NSW Governments roadmap to deliver the State’s future transport network, the Future 
Transport Strategy 2056.

Current situation
The Pacific Highway through Hornsby is an important 
and busy bus corridor. Currently, bus customers can 
experience slow travel times and delays on their 
journeys. The number of bus customers using these 
routes is expected to increase due to future public 
transport growth.

On the Pacific Highway near Edgeworth David 
Avenue, nearly 5000 bus customers travel on 600 
bus services on eight different bus routes each week. 
In peak periods there are 12 buses per hour, or one 
bus every five minutes, running on this section of the 
Pacific Highway. 

Buses on these routes carry commuters, students, 
local residents and visitors to the area. The bus stop 
(ID 2077157) on the Pacific Highway just south of 
Edgeworth David Avenue connects visitors to the 
Westfield Hornsby shopping centre and students, 
staff and carers to Hornsby Girls High School, 
as well as servicing the local community’s public 
transport needs.

Our proposal
To improve bus travel times and reduce congestion, 
Transport for NSW is proposing to:

•	 extend the southbound bus only lane on the Pacific 
Highway south of Edgeworth David Avenue by 120 
metres south

•	 move the nearby bus stop (ID 2077157) 
35 metres south

•	 upgrade the bus stop to meet current 
standards and improve accessibility for people 
with disabilities.

The proposal will create enough space for two buses 
to stop south of the Pacific Highway and Edgeworth 
David Avenue intersection. This will stop buses 
queuing across the intersection and in general traffic 
lanes and will  improve traffic flow and safety for all 
road users.

We have developed this proposal in consultation with 
Hornsby Shire Council and bus operators CDC Hills 
Bus and Transdev NSW.
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What is happening?
To extend the bus only lane on the Pacific Highway 
to help improve bus reliability and travel times, we 
propose to:

•	 remove 14 parking spaces on the Pacific Highway, 
south of Edgeworth David Avenue, where the 
extended bus only lane will go

•	 install new kerbside bus only lane markings

•	 carry out road resurfacing and signage changes

•	 remove an existing raised concrete traffic island 
located 35 metres south of the Edgeworth David 
Avenue intersection

•	 move the current bus stop about 35 metres south 
of its current location

•	 install tactile ground surface indicators around 
the bus stop to let people who are vision impaired 
know where to wait for the bus and where the bus 
will stop

•	 trim nearby trees.

Project benefits
•	 Improve the reliability of bus services and reduce 

travel time.

•	 Improve traffic flow through the intersection.

•	 Ease congestion and improve travel times for all 
road users during peak periods.

•	 Improve safety at the intersection of the Pacific 
Highway and Edgeworth David Avenue.

•	 Cater for future growth in bus services.

•	 Improve accessibility of the bus stop for all 
bus customers.

Alternative parking
To extend the bus only lane we need to remove 14 
parking spaces from the southbound kerbside lane 
of the Pacific Highway between Edgeworth David 
Avenue and Leonard Street. There is alternative 
parking on Government Road, Leonard Street, 
Hornsby Street and James Street and also on the 
northbound side of the Pacific Highway within 100 
metres walking distance.

What is a bus only lane?
Bus only lanes are for the exclusive use of 
buses. These lanes are sign-posted or marked 
as bus only lanes. A continuous white line 
generally separates a bus only lane from a 
general traffic lane. No other vehicles are 
permitted to travel or stop in a bus only lane 
except for emergency service vehicles and 
those accessing a business or a residence.

It is prohibited for private vehicles to use a 
bus only lane and to stop or pick up or set 
down passengers in a bus only lane.

Traffic along the Pacific Highway south of Edgeworth David Avenue Buses waiting at bus stop ID 2077157 on the Pacific Highway, Hornsby



Privacy Transport for NSW (“TfNSW”) is subject to the Privacy and Personal Information Protection Act 1998(“PPIP Act”) which requires that we 
comply with the Information Privacy Principles set out in the PPIP Act. All information in correspondence is collected for the sole purpose of assisting in 
the delivery this project. The information received, including names and addresses of respondents, may be published in subsequent documents unless 
a clear indication is given in the correspondence that all or part of that information is not to be published. Otherwise TfNSW will only disclose your 
personal information, without your consent, if authorised by the law. Your personal information will be held by TfNSW at 27 Argyle Street, Parramatta. 
You have the right to access and correct the information if you believe that it is incorrect. 
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Have your say
We are seeking your feedback on our proposal 
to extend the bus only lane and move the 
bus stop on the Pacific Highway, just south 
of Edgeworth David Avenue, Hornsby. We 
welcome your comments on our proposal until 
5pm Friday 29 May 2020.

You can provide comments by:

 	  1800 575 250

 	  �buspriority@rms.nsw.gov.au

   	  �BPIP – Hornsby, Transport for NSW,  
PO Box 973, Parramatta, NSW 2124

Next steps
After the consultation closes, we will consider all 
the feedback before making a final decision on the 
project. We will keep the community informed as the 
project progresses.

What is the Bus Priority 
Infrastructure Program?
The Bus Priority Infrastructure Program delivers 
infrastructure that makes bus services faster and more 
reliable, such as bus lanes, bus priority at intersections 
and more effective bus stop placement.

Buses are a key part of Sydney’s growing and evolving 
public transport network. Sydney’s buses provide more 
than 220 million trips a year across the city. As Sydney 
grows, the bus system needs to meet the challenges 
growth brings.

Contact us
If you have any questions, please contact the 
BPIP project team:

 	  1800 575 250 (during business hours)

 	  �buspriority@rms.nsw.gov.au

	�  �rms.nsw.gov.au/projects/pacific-
highway-hornsby

If you need an interpreter, please call the 
Translating and Interpreting Service (TIS National) 
on 131 450 and ask them to telephone 
Transport for NSW on 1800 575 250.
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